Minutes of the Meeting of February 6, 2019     

 Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees 
 February 6, 2019 - 7:30PM

Brookline, NH

Present:       Ed Cook 


Shannon Guay

 Karen Jew
 
            

Steve Russo
           
Danielle Molinari, Alterna        Patricia Leonard, Director    
       
Absent:         David Partridge            
The Meeting was called to order by Karen at 7:30PM.
Administrative:
Minutes:  A motion to approve the January 2nd minutes was made by Shannon; seconded by Ed; approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report (See attached.):  There was no Treasurer’s Report, as the Treasurer was not in attendance.
Director's Report: (See attached report.) 
-Pat talked with Tad about terminating the cleaner for cause; he said that she should do it. 

-The Library has started publicizing that it will be closing on some weekends when holidays occur the following Monday (such as President’s Day weekend) and that it will now be open on Saturdays during the summer.  

New Business:
-The Board discussed the proposal from the space planner.  The proposal is very costly.  Pat will check with the Milford and Merrimack public libraries and the State Library to see if they have names of other space planners.  Karen will start an in-house space planning group; Ed, Shannon, Danielle, and Steve volunteered for the committee; its first meeting will be February 19th at 6pm.  Karen asked committee members to visit a library before Feb. 19th to get ideas to bring to the meeting.
- The bookkeeper who was processing our payroll has retired.  Pat will be getting names of other bookkeepers to recommend to the Board.
- Ed is seeing if we can get a grant from Tesla for an electric car charger. 
- Karen announced that a patron has left a $ 50,000 bequest to the library.  RSA 202-A:4-c, which Brookline residents approved at its 1993 Town Meeting, empowers the Library Trustees to accept gifts on behalf of the Library.  The Board will need to have a public meeting to accept the donation; we will do so just before our regular April Board Meeting.

-Pat presented revisions in the Unattended Children’s Policy and the Borrower’s Fines policies; the Board agreed with the changes.

At 8:40PM, Shannon motioned to adjourn the meeting; Danielle seconded. Voted unanimously.
The next regular meeting of the Board will be held on Wednesday, March 6th, 2019 at 7:30PM.
Submitted,
Steve Russo, Secretary
